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As the end of another year approaches, the Council of the Resort Village of Glen 

Harbour wishes you warm holiday greetings and a very safe and happy season! 

2013 has been a very busy year for Council and much progress on updating the policies 

and operations of the Resort Village has been made. 

Some of the many projects that Council has completed include: 

 Drafting and adoption of a new bylaw relating to the operation of golf carts within 

the Resort Village of Glen Harbour.  This bylaw has been sent to the provincial 

government for approval and will be posted on the Resort Village’s website as 

soon as that approval is received. 

 

 Drafting and adoption of a new traffic bylaw for the Resort Village.  This bylaw 

relates to speed limits, speed bump locations, operation of ATVs and parking.  

This bylaw has been sent to the provincial Ministry of Highways for approval and 

will be posted on the Resort Village’s website as soon as approval is received. 

 

 Drafting and adoption of a new building bylaw.  This building bylaw has been 

approved by the provincial Ministry of Government Relations and is available for 

your review on the Resort Village’s website under the Zoning and Building bylaws 

category. 

 

 Completion of the draft of the Resort Village’s new Official Community Plan and 

Zoning Bylaw.  These bylaws are in the final stages of processing at the Resort 

Village level and will be forwarded on to the provincial Ministry of Government 

Relations near the end of January, 2014.  It is anticipated that these new bylaws 

will be effective in early-May, 2014. 

 

 All of the necessary ground work for the new community multi-purpose building is 

complete.  Power service has been trenched in and the water well is drilled.  Many 

of the building supplies have been obtained or sourced. 

 

 



 

As we look forward to 2014, plans are already being put together for Glen Harbour: 

 

 Construction work on the multi-purpose building will begin as soon as the weather 

allows in spring.  It is anticipated that this building will be ready for use at some 

point during the summer months. 

 

 Saskatchewan Assessment Management Agency (SAMA) has confirmed that a 

physical inspection of all properties at the Resort Village of Glen Harbour will be 

completed in 2014.  This means that we will be welcoming a team of assessors 

from SAMA to the Resort Village to inspect the physical attributes of each building 

and structure located within the boundaries of the Resort Village.  More 

information regarding this process will be made available in the spring of 2014. 

 

 Introduction of a new format for the Resort Village of Glen Harbour website aimed 

at making the information on this site easier to navigate and locate. 

 

 The possibility of garbage collection changes is being discussed.  Some options 

include the introduction of recycling facilities and the introduction of curb-side 

garbage collection.  Stationery garbage bins would also remain in place for 

garbage disposal.  If you have any thoughts on these options, please contact 

Councillor Deb Kachluba and let her know your opinion or concerns. 

 

Be reminded that all property taxes are due and payable December 31, 2013.  Please 

ensure that your tax payments are in the possession of the Resort Village administrator 

no later than the end of the business day on December 31, 2013.  Any amounts that 

remain outstanding on January 1, 2014, are eligible to have a 12% late payment penalty 

applied. 

 

If you have any ideas or suggestions about services or improvements that you would 

like to see put in place at the Resort Village of Glen Harbour, please contact any 

member of Council with your ideas over the winter.  All input and ideas are greatly 

appreciated and welcomed by Council. 

 

The Council and Administration of the Resort Village of Glen Harbour wish to thank you 

for your cooperation and support in 2013.  We look 

forward to serving you and further improving our 

community in 2014. 

 

 

Mayor Ron Ulmer 

Councillor Art Berg 

Councillor Deb Kachluba 

Administrator Michele Cruise-Pratchler

 


